
From:  Mindy Nguyen <Mindy.Nguyen@lacity.org>

Sent time:  06/01/2020 06:26:10 PM

To:  Susan Mullins <s.mullins@nicholscanyon.org>

Cc:  
councilmember.ryu@lacity.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; vince.bertoni@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell <councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>; Dodge
Marian <president@hillsidefederation.org>; Charlie Mims <chairman@hillsidefederation.org>; Upper Nichols Canyon Team
<team@nicholscanyon.org>

Subject:  Re: Extend Comment Period - Hollywood Center EIR
 

Dear Susan,

Thank you for your email. Your comments have been received and will be included in the administrative record for the Hollywood
Center Project EIR. Please be advised, however, that no extension to the Draft EIR comment period has been granted at this time.

I would also like to clarify that no decision on the Project is being made at this time. This comment period was specifically for any
issues or concerns related to the contents of the Draft EIR. Further, this is not your only opportunity to comment on the
Project. There will be a public hearing scheduled for a later date, followed by a City Planning Commision meeting, where an initial
decision on the Project will be made. As you are an interested party, you will be notified of when these hearings and meetings will
take place. 

Let me know if you have any further questions.

On Sun, May 31, 2020 at 4:34 PM Susan Mullins <s.mullins@nicholscanyon.org> wrote:
Dear Mayor Garcetti, City Planners and Councilmen Ryu and O’Farrell,

Given the two large tragedies that our City is facing, I am going to keep this email brief.  With the City COVID-19 shutdowns,
working from home, and the disruption of life for all Angelenos due to this virus, it has been very hard to concentrate on the issue
of the Hollywood Center Draft EIR as our neighbors are all negotiating work, family and financial matters.

That being said, this project must be delayed to give the community sufficient time to consider the impact of this huge 4.5 acre
project on the site of the difficult and controversial Millennium Project.  You have the discretion to change the time frame under
exceptional circumstances.  Can anything be more exceptional than a pandemic and, NOW, a City under siege and lockdowns.

Failure to delay this raises suspicions and reflects very badly on you and on this project.  If this is approved on Monday, it will
happen under the cover of a City and its citizens in severe distress.   There is already a distrust factor which I doubt you would
want to add to.  We request an extension of the comment period so that there is an opportunity to consider what will be a major
change in our Hollywood Community.,

Many thanks,
Susan

Susan Mullins
President
UPPER NICHOLS CANYON 
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSN.
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Mindy Nguyen

City Planner
Los Angeles City Planning

221 N. Figueroa St., Suite 1350
Los Angeles, CA 90012
Planning4LA.org
T: (213) 847-3674
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